AUDIT/WORKSHOP MEETING

         Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

            at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

         on Wednesday the 21st of August, 2013

Roll Call:  
Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor

Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman



Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman
Absent:
George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman
Also Present:
Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:03 p.m.

1. ROLL CALL

The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG  

Douglas Martin, the Director of the Peace Bell Foundation, led the pledge of allegiance to the flag.

3. MOMENT OF SILENCE 

4. CHANGES TO AGENDA



There were no changes to this agenda.

5.
APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve this audit in the amount of $1,685,540.15, with no exceptions. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent

5A. 
PRESENTATION:  Peace Bell Foundation

Douglas Martin, the Founder Director of the Peace Bell Foundation, came before the Town Board and gave a presentation. (See attached) Mr. Martin also invited the Town Board to attend the 4th annual Promenade for Peace “Peace Bells along the Hudson on September 21st with a tentative start of 11:00 a.m. This event is taking place on Broadway in the City ofNewburgh. 
6. WATER SUPPLY:  Presentation by SABO
Salvador Boutureira, from SABO Industrial Corporation, came before the Town Board. He thanked Councilman Bello for giving him the opportunity to make a presentation tonight and ask the Town Board to allow SABO to do a pilot study using a new chemical for the water treatment at the Chadwick Lake Water Facility. (See attached). 

Councilwoman Greene stated when she observed the demonstration, given by SABO at the Water Department, she tasted the water after it was treated and it was fine. 

Mr. Boutureira said this water treatment will save the Town a tremendous savings on disposal costs. SABO will provide the Town with quality drinking water regardless of the weather. SABO will supply the Town with 2 tons of product and the machine needed for the process at no cost to the Town for the Pilot Program.  

MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to allow SABO to do a pilot study for the water treatment at the Chadwick Lake Water Facility, at no cost to the Town of Newburgh. The pilot study will be under the observation of CAMO and James Osborne, the Town Engineer. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
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7. UNSAFE BUILDINGS UPDATE:

A. 
408 Carter Avenue 
Edward Vanhouten, owner of 408 Carter Avenue property, came before the Town Board. 

Supervisor Booth stated the following:

· The first floor of the building has been secured 
· An engineering report has been presented to the Town Board
· The debris has been removed from the property
MOTION was made at 7:32 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to reopen the public hearing for 408 Carter Avenue. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent

Supervisor Booth said the construction assessment that has been presented to the Town Board states the structure has had significant damage and emendation. The replacement of the building should be considered.  

Mr. Vanhouten said before he makes his decision he wants to talk to Code Compliance. He will close in the rest of the windows in the house and see what the finances will run. 

Councilwoman Greene asked Mr. Vanhouten if he has contacted Code Compliance. 

Mr. Vanhouten said he called on Monday morning and the person he needs to talk to is on vacation. 

Supervisor Booth told Mr. Vanhouten that he has to contact Gerald Canfield, the Code Compliance Supervisor. 
MOTION was made at 7:37 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to recess this public hearing until the September 4th, Audit Workshop Meeting. Mr. Vanhouten must contact the Code Compliance Department prior to this meeting. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
B. 
37 Taft Avenue

Supervisor Booth said the Building Department has been contacted by the potential future owner of this property. Mr. Booth will follow up to see if the sale has gone through by the September 4th Meeting.
8. FLEET MAINTENANCE

James LaColla, the Head Mechanic, came before the Town Board.

I
Class 8 Truck Purchase
Mr. LaColla said Oneida County Bid recently had a bid for the percentage of each component that is needed to build a custom truck. The Town is able to piggyback on this bid. 

Mr. LaColla’s two proposals for a class 8 truck is recommending the quote for $108,440.00 which is $10,000.00 more than the other. The Town will have to go out to bid for the chassis for this truck. 

Councilwoman Greene asked if this truck will have a standard or automatic transmission.

Mr. LaColla replied that it will be automatic. 
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Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, said Oneida County had a bid which stated that other municipalities can piggyback on their bid.

Mr. LaColla said he can provide a copy of the bid to Mr. Taylor. 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to purchase a class 8 International truck from Arkel Motors, who is located in New Windsor, New York, for the amount of $108,440.66. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene authorizing James LaColla, the Head Mechanic, to go out to bid the components for the dump body, plow and the hydraulics for an International Class 8. Mr. LaColla will coordinate with Town Clerk Zarutskie to decide on the bid date and time. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
II
Shelter Building
Mr. LaColla said he has two prices for the specs for a shelter building. 

Supervisor Booth said this building will have a shed type roof and the sides will be closed in. It will be located on the north side of the Fleet Maintenance Building. 

Mr. LaColla said the shed will cover the waste oil tank and all of the extra big truck tires will be stored in it. Mr. LaColla said he has $3,000.00 in his 2013 budget for this shelter but currently he only has two quotes. He will solicit one more. This item will be brought back to a future meeting. 

Councilman Piaquadio requested that the Board discuss storage fees for vehicles that were sold and stored at Fleet Maintenance at a future meeting. 

Mark Taylor asked Mr. LaColla to confirm that a prevailing wage is being paid by the companies that are submitting quotes for the Shelter Building.  

II
Manheim Purchase Proposal
Mr. LaColla said he was approached by Manheim Auctions to consider them for selling the surplus vehicles that are at Fleet Maintenance. The rate information is as follows:

· There is a sell fee of $130.00 flat rate per vehicle

· They will do a condition report on the vehicle

· They will do body shop repairs on request

· Mechanical repairs on request.

· Transport a vehicle, if in safe drivable condition, from Fleet Maintenance to Manheim for a fee of $25.00. 

· Upon request they will wash and vacuum a vehicle for $30.00 and do a full detail for $90.00. 

Mr. LaColla said Manheim will only take a vehicle if they have determined that they can sell it for an amount greater that $130.00. 

Mr. LaColla said he will meet with the owner of Manheim and then he will report back to the Town Board. 
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MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated August 21, 2013, submitted by James LaColla, the Head Mechanic at Fleet Maintenance, to declare the following vehicles as surplus:

REF#
VEH#
Year
MODEL

VIN# 
1
310
2004
FORD CVC

2FAHP71W64X138858

2
311
2004
FORD CVC

2FAHP71W84X138859

3
312
2004
FORD CVC

2FAHP71W44X138860

4
8
2002
FORD CVC

2FAFP71W42X148826

5

2005
FORD CVC

2FAFP71W65X126758

6
9
2003
FORD CVC

2FAFP71W73X140513

7
334
1999
FORD CVC

2FAFP71W5XX163990

8

2003
FORD CVC

2FAFP71W13X140510

9
12
2003
FORD CVC

2FAFP71W53X140504

10
335
1999
FORD CVC

2FAFP71W0XX201836

11
BI 35
1999
FORD CVC

2FAFP71W7XX163988

12

2007
FORD CVC

2FAFP71W67X134359

13
5
1988
FORD TAURUS
1FAFP52U7WG158652

14
11
1999
FORD WINDSTAR
2FMZA5247XBA75509

15

2001
FORD P/U

1FTZR15E11TA65575

16
13
1998
FORD TAURUS
1FAFP52U9WG158653

17
BI 40
1996
FORD TAURUS
1FALP52U5TA224021

18
RD 6
1994
JEEP


1J4FJ28S5RL213864

19

2001
FORD CVC

2FAFP71WO1X182440

20
2
1997
FORD F350

1FDJW36F3VEA70162

21
P/U 5
2001
FORD UTIL

1FTSW31F81ED15919

22

2002
FORD DUMP F350
IFDWF37F62EC27795

23
COMP
1975
IN/RA


87856U75250

24
FP
2003
J.DEERE GATOR
W006X4X069342

25
CHIP
1995
WOODCHUCK 17
W9M71217SS200300

26
EB
1994
ROLLER

38455 

The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
9. ANIMAL CONTROL:

A. Painting of Kennel Floors T-94
Supervisor Booth said that in the New York State Department of AGS and Markets report for the Town of Newburgh Animal Shelter it stated the inspection that the kennel floors had to be repainted and sealed. Chantel Haight, the Animal Control Supervisor, has solicited three quotes.

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to award the quote submitted by  Epoxi Professionals, who are located in Danbury, CT,  for the following needed at the Town of Newburgh Animal Control:

· Grind the surface to allow the epoxy to soak into concrete

· Fill the cracks and holes in areas needed

· Vacuum and blow the floor dust free

· Apply two coats of 100 % epoxy (30mils thick)

· Apply colored paint flakes on top of epoxy to be of customer’s choice

· One coat clerical poly urethane top coat (3mils thick)

· Urethane is 100% urine free

· 2 years warranty labor and material

· The manufacturer of epoxy that we install is owned by Duraflex

·  Material, labor and equipment included for a total square footage of 933.

· Payment terms: $5,300.00 due when floor is finished.

The funds will be withdrawn from the T-94 account. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
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B. Outside Kennel Pavilion – discussion
Supervisor Booth said he and Councilman Woolsey are suggesting that the Town Board move forward and solicit quotes for a design for an outside kennel pavilion. Mr. Booth is suggesting a pavilion 24 feet in diameter and approximately 75 feet long. The building would facilitate the outside kennels and dog play area. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to authorize Supervisor Booth and Councilman Woolsey to solicit quotes for an outside kennel design for Animal Control. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
C. Replacement Vehicle
Supervisor Booth said Animal Control’s fleet of vehicles is currently inefficient. He is suggesting that the Town use some of the funds in the T-94 account to purchase a F-150 2 wheel drive pick-up chassis that would house a 

C-100 one piece molded fiberglass shell and sealed steel frame with the configuration of the following: 

· 6 animal compartments with rear storage compartment

· Fresh air ventilation system vented to each compartment

· Pass through swing door in front compartment

· LED compartment lighting

· Back-up alarm and four way flashers  

Supervisor Booth is suggesting the 4 wheel chassis should be purchased from state bid.

Mr. Taylor said this purchase must be for the care of animals and not used for enforcement. 

Supervisor Booth said the vehicle will be used for the transportation and care of animals. 

Councilman Piaquadio suggested buying the C-100 shell from the T-94 account and the truck chassis would be the one that is currently used by the Town of Newburgh Police Department. The Police Department would then purchase a new pick-up truck next year. 

D. T-94 Withdrawal
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request submitted by Chantel Haight, Animal Control Supervisor to pay two invoices submitted by Newburgh Veterinary Hospital from the T-94 account as follows:

Invoice # 1 in the amount of $1,211.12 for Felines

Invoice # 2 in the amount of        89.07 for Felines



TOTAL       $1,300.19

The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
10. RECREATION:

I
Trolley Request  
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated July 30, 2013, submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, to allow the Coldenham Fire Company, Ladies Auxiliary, to use the Town of Newburgh’s Trolley for their Montgomery Day Parade on Saturday, September 7, 2013. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

DISCUSSION: Councilman Piaquadio said that Councilman Woolsey has agreed to drive the trolley for the Montgomery Day Parade. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
AUDIT/WORKSHOP MEETING     AUGUST 21, 2013      PAGE 6

II
Hiring of Part Time Chauffeur
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the memo submitted by Charlene Black, Administrative Aide, requested by Robert Petrillo, Commission of Parks, Recreation and Conservation, to hire Robert W. Taylor as a part time Chauffeur for the Recreation Department. The start date will be September 12, 2013 with an hourly rate of $12.00 per hour. The funds will come from come from account 6773-0100. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
11. POLICE:  Purchase of Equipment
Supervisor Booth said Michael Clancy, Chief of Police, is requesting to purchase a GPS Tracking Device that will attach to a vehicle whose driver is the target of a narcotics investigation or other criminal investigation. The use of a tracker enables investigators to obtain constant location data on a vehicle for long periods of time while greatly reducing the number of man-hours spent on surveillances. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve the request dated August 15, 2013, submitted by Michael Clancy, the Chief of Police, to purchase a GPS tracking Device from the Covert Track Group, Inc. located in Scottsdale, AZ. The cost of the device is $1,565.00. The funds to purchase this equipment will come from the drug seizure money returned to the Town of Newburgh by the US Marshals. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
12. ASSESSOR:  Hiring of Auditor
Supervisor Booth said Cathy Drobny, from Hacker Murphy, LLP, has requested that the Town of Newburgh hire an auditor to review the books for the Hampton Inn tax certiorari. 

John Venezia, the Sole Assessor for the Town, said the Hampton Inn is filing for certiorari proceedings. Cathy Drobny has requested financial documentation to proceed and the Hampton Inn has not complied. At this time Ms Drobny is going to court to ask the judge to allow the Town of Newburgh to look at their books. 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to hire the services of Day Seckler, located in Fishkill, New York, to provide legal counsel to the Town of Newburgh with respect to the statement Income and expense report of the Hampton Inn, located in Newburgh, New York. The services Day Seckler, LLP perform will be solely for Hacker Murphy, LLP, for the legal counsel to the Town of Newburgh. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
13. PUBLIC ENTERTAINMENT PERMIT APPLICATION
Supervisor Booth said the East Coldenham Elementary School PTA is requesting to have a carnival at the Newburgh Mall. The Town said the Newburgh Mall has given authorization to allow the carnival. Chief Clancy has signed off on the application and Tom Dubetsky, the Town’s Safety Officer, is also in agreement. The Town will do the pre-opening inspections. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve the application submitted by East Coldenham Elementary School PTA to have a carnival that will be run by Dreamland Amusements, who are located in Stony Brook, New York, at the Newburgh Mall from September 5, 2013 through September 8, 2013. The hours for the carnival will be from 1 PM until 11 PM each of the operating days. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
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VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
14. STORAGE CONTAINER LOCAL LAW:  Review
Mark Taylor said the owners of Nella’s Nest located on Route 300, is facing a code enforcement violation. They have appeared before the Zoning Board of Appeals for signage issues and the storage container they have behind the building. 

The owners of Nella’s Nest, through their attorney, has approached the Town requesting a zoning amendment which would include containers in the definition of accessory buildings. They would require certain setbacks and screening. The Local Law was sent to the Orange County Department of Planning, The Town of Newburgh Planning Board and the Zoning Board of Appeals. The Town has received letters back from all three of them.. 

The Orange County Planning Department was concerned with a provision the Town included where the storage containers would be used in residential zones for 30 days only. It was their opinion that it was to short of a time and suggested  a longer time frame. 

The Planning Board recommended the Town look at the storage provision in the Town Code and consider the containers as storage rather than accessory buildings. 

The Zoning Board of Appeals letter says:

· 500 feet setback is too large

· the height of the buildings is too high

· there should be a time limit

· no attachments should be allowed

· the containers should be painted and should resemble the main building

Grace Cardone, the Chairperson of the Zoning Board, said they have concerns with buildings having a lean-to attached to it. Once this is allowed with no restrictions they will become abundant and change the look of the Town. 

Councilwoman Greene has concerns with insufficient buffers and screening and the possibility of decreasing the values of properties located around them.

John McKelvey, Zoning Board Member, suggested that the containers be enclosed.  

Mr. Taylor said he can make changes in the Local Law by addressing the comments that have been made. He asked the Town Board if they want to allow cargo storage containers in the Town of Newburgh. 

The Board Members where in favor of Mr. Taylor preparing a second draft for this local law and bring it back to the Town Board. 

15. RESOLUTION to Schedule Public Hearing for Tax Levy Cap Local Law
Supervisor Booth said the Town of Newburgh has done a Tax Levy Cap Local Law every year since the tax levy has been proposed. The tax levy this year is 1.66 percent. The Town of Newburgh has not exceeded the tax levy imposed and the intent of this tax levy is to protect the Town.

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution of Town Board Introducing Local Law to Override the Tax Levy Limit Established in General Municipal Law Article 3-C and Providing for Public Notice and Public Hearing on September 16, 2013 at 7:00 pm. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.
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VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
16. ENGINEERING:

I  
Water Treatment Chemical Bid 
MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve the request dated August 13, 2013, submitted by James Osborne, Town Engineer, to rescind the prior approval for the Water Treatment Chemical Bid for item 2B-Sodium Hypochlorite to CLFP that was awarded to Slack Chemical Co. at a unit price of $0.944/gal and award Item 2B-Sodium Hypochlorite to CLFP to JCI Jones Chemicals at a unit price of $0.90/gal. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
II      Stewart Water Storage Tank
Supervisor Booth said Mr. Osborne submitted a memorandum stating “Based on the cost estimates presented to the Town Board in the Draft Engineer’s Report for the Stewart Airport Water Storage Tank. The total project cost is plus two million dollars if all the project elements are included. The Town Board has established a capital project for this work and has to date allocated $858,500.00 toward the completion of the project.” 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated August 14, 2013, submitted by James Osborne, Town Engineer, for the preliminary approval for transferring $400,000.00 from the Capital Reserve Fund to the Stewart Airport Water Storage Tank Capital Project allowing Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, to prepare the necessary resolutions. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
17. ACCOUNTING:  Software Upgrade Purchase (Computer Reserve)
Supervisor Booth said the Town of Newburgh uses the AcuPrint software to print Town of Newburgh checks. The current version of the software the Town has is outdated and is no longer supported by the manufacturer. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to spend $2,495.00 from the Computer Reserve Fund account number 001- 878 to upgrade the AcuPrint software plus $785.00 for the annual maintenance charge for a total not to exceed $3,280.00. The funds will come from the Computer Reserve fund. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated August 13, 2013, submitted by Jacqueline Calarco, Town Accountant, to upgrade the AcuPrint software program at a cost of $2,495.00 plus an annual maintenance charge in the amount of $785.00. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
18. PLANNING BOARD:  Landscape Bond Estimate
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated August 16, 2013, submitted by Karen Arent, Landscape Architectural Consultant to the Town of Newburgh Planning Board, for the Landscape Bond Estimate for Valon & Vaton Steakhouse in the amount of $14,110.00, with a landscape inspection fee of $2,000.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.
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VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
19. DATA PROCESSING
Councilman Piaquadio said the Town of Newburgh has a GIS system that is somewhat completed and can be uploaded onto a server that would be controlled by SCA, who is located in Red Hook, New York. They will maintain and keep the Town’s information upgraded and back up all of the data off site. All of this information will be available to all computers in the Town. The charges are as follows:


>
Software License


$6,900.00


>
Setup, Customization and Training
  1,000.00


>
Total one-Time Cost:


$7,900.00

>
Annual Maintenance and Support          $     900.00


>
Annual Hosting Charge (one of the following)


>
Internal Use Only


  1,200.00


>
Open to the Public


  2,400.00

Councilman Piaquadio is recommending this system for the Town of Newburgh. The charges will be divided between the departments that utilize it. 

The Board Members will review the information and it will be brought back to a future meeting. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to withdrawn $7,835.00 from the Computer Reserve account # 001-878 to purchase the following:

· 5 Dell Optiplex 7010 computers at a cost of $900.00 each with a total of $4,500.00

· 47 virtual e-mails from g-mail at a cost of $60.00 each with a total cost of $2,820.00

· HPLJ4100 Laser Jet Printer for the amount of $515.00

The amount of $7,835.00 for the above purchases will come from the Computer Reserve account # 001-878. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to purchase five Dell Optiplex 7010 computers at a cost of $900.00 each for the following departments:

· Fleet Maintenance

· Clerk’s Office for Hunting & Fishing

· Supervisor ‘s desktop

· Clerk to Supervisor who is in the Supervisor’s Office

· Clerk who is in the Personnel Department

The amount of $4,500.00 will be withdrawn from the computer Reserve account # 001-878. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to purchase forty seven virtual 

e-mails from g-mail at a cost of $60.00 each per year for a total cost of $2,820.00. The funds will be withdrawn from the Computer Reserve account # 001-878. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
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MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to purchase forty seven virtual 

e-mails from g-mail at a cost of $60.00 each per year for a total cost of $2,820.00. The funds will be withdrawn from the Computer Reserve account # 001-878. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to purchase a Dell lap top computer for the Highway Department for the amount of $1,400.00. The funds for the purchase will come from the Highway Department account number 

5130-200. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to purchase a Dell Optiplex 7010 computer at a cost of $900.00 which will be used for the GIS system. The funds for this purchase will come from the Highway Department account number 

5130-200. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent

20. POSSIBILITY OF EXECUTIVE SESSION:  

Litigation (Melon Trucking)
MOTION was made at 8:59 p.m. by Councilman Bello to go into Executive Session to discuss the Melon Trucking litigation. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent

MOTION was made at 9:29 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to come out of Executive Session. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent

Supervisor Booth said no action was taken during Executive Session.                      

21. ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 9:30 p.m. by Councilman Bello to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent

Meeting adjourned at 8:49 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

     ___________________________
              _______________________________

     Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

 Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
